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UPON THE SQUARE
Randy Subia, WM
Hello my brothers, hope all is well with you and your 
family. At our November stated meeting it will be 
step-up night for our officers, so officers be prepared 
to move to your new station.

Reminder to all our brothers that the 157th Annual 
Communication of the Grand Lodge of Nevada is 
being held at the Atlantis Casino in Reno, NV. The 
Annual Communication will be held on Sunday 
November 7th - Tuesday 9th. A public opening of the 
Most Worshipful Grand Lodge will begin at 9:00 AM for 
all Masons, their families, and friends, with the Grand 
Lodge officially convening at 10:30 AM, November 8th.

The members of Benjamin Franklin Lodge No. 45 have 
unanimously voted for consolidation. At this moment 
we are waiting on the consolidation vote from the 
other Lodges to determine our next steps.

Looking forward to seeing all the Brothers for our 
Stated meeting starting at 7:00 PM but please join us 
for dinner starting at 6:00 PM.

Stay well, stay vigilant and be safe.

November 2021Benjamin Franklin Lodge No. 45

BY THE PLUMB
Gregg Moore, JW

I hope you are all having an amazing start to the winter 
months, and able to get out and enjoy the sunshine and the 
cooler weather. I look forward to seeing you all at our 
November step up meeting. Look forward to a wonderful 
dinner before the meeting and dessert afterwards.

Quote for the month…

“It’s all about mindset. From the moment we wake up, to the moment you rest your head at 
night…everything is up to you. Your emotions, your thoughts, your reactions…every moment is up to you.”

THE MASON ON THE MOON

Buzz Aldrin is famously the second man to set foot 
on the moon, a few minutes behind Neil Armstrong, 
on July 20, 1969. He can take solace knowing he 
was the first Mason on the moon.

During the Apollo 11 mission, Aldrin, of Clear Lake 
Lodge No. 1417 in Seabrook, Texas, carried a 
special deputation from then–grand master of 
Texas J. Guy Smith authorizing him to claim 
Masonic territorial jurisdiction on the moon on 
behalf of the Grand Lodge of Texas.

Today, that connection is commemorated through 
Texas’s Tranquility Lodge No. 2000 (named for the 
Sea of Tranquility, where the lunar rover landed). 
According to its website, Tranquility Lodge “is based 
in Texas under the auspices of the Grand Lodge of 
Texas until such time as the Lodge may hold its 
meetings on the Moon.” For now, the group rotates 
among meeting sites and holds an annual event in 
Waco. It has pledged $50,000 in support of the 
Astronaut Scholarship Foundation, first created by 
NASA astronauts.

—Ian A. Stewart 

Happy Thanksgiving!



Worshipful Master 

Senior Warden

Junior Warden

Treasurer

Secretary

Senior Deacon

Junior Deacon

Senior Steward

Junior Steward

Chaplain

Marshall

Tyler 

Randy Y. Subia (Ida) 
(775) 772-8840

Torry R. Thompson (Kat) 
(775) 420-0470

Gregg Moore (Kimberly) 
(775) 338-0073

Jack Haddock, PM (Linda)  
(775) 223-1141

Daniel Lee Venters, PM (Pam) 
(775) 842-5876

Randy Brown (Jennifer) 
(775) 636-3956

John W. Freeman, PM (Cynthia) 
(775) 527-1926

Trustees
John W. Freeman, PM (1yr)
Randy Brown (2yr)
Dennis Boyden (3yr)

Sickness & Distress

Masonic Education

Rainbow Board

Delinquency
John W. Freeman, PM
Daniel L. Venters, PM

Trestle Board / Webmaster
John W. Freeman, PM

OfficersBENJAMIN FRANKLIN LODGE NO. 45

History
Instituted September 19, 1961
Constituted December 9, 1961

 
Time and Place

First Wednesday at 7:00 P.M.
Kerak Shrine Center

4935 Energy Way, Reno, Nevada

 

November
Wed, 3rd

7th - 9th

6:00 PM Stated Dinner - Step-up Night
7:00 PM Stated Meeting
157th Annual Communication
Atlantis Casino Resort Spa 3800
South Virginia Street, Reno

December
Wed, 1st 6:00 PM Stated Dinner

7:00 PM Stated Meeting
Elections of 2022 Officers 


